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Thornborough Parish Council Report for April and May 2018 
 

 
Planning  
 
At the April meeting TPC looked at the following plan but decided to 
make no comment   
Ref. No: 18/00746/APP – 2 Coomb Cottages, Padbury Road, 
Thornborough, MK18 2EB – Front and rear single storey extension and 
erection of detached garage. 
 
At the May meeting Thornborough Parish Council will be looking at  
Ref. 18/01099/APP - Brookfield, High Street, Thornborough - Erection of 
stable and store room with hardstanding 
Ref. 18/01426/APP - The Old Vicarage, High Street, Thornborough - 
Single storey extension of residential annexe building and addition of roof 
lights  
Ref. 18/01454/APP - Home Farm, Thornton Road, Nash Buckinghamshire 
MK17 0HL - Replacement of temporary mobile home with permanent 
dwelling 
Ref. 17/03371/APP - Land Adj. New Inn Appeal REF.18/00009/  
 
The May meeting of Thornborough Parish Council will be taking 
place after the Annual Meeting of the Council on 14th May at 7.00pm 
as the first Monday of the month falls on a Bank Holiday. At the Annual 
meeting of the Council the Chair and Vice Chair for the following year are 
elected, and various documents that govern the procedure of the council, 
such as the Standing Orders and Financial Regulations are tabled for 
agreement. Representatives from the Council are agreed for attendance 
at certain other meetings relevant to parish council work throughout the 
next year, and various continuing standing orders and direct debits are 
agreed for the next year together with and annual subscriptions. 
 
The normal May meeting follows at about 7.30, please see posted 
agendas for both these meetings on the notice board and on the 
Thornborough Parish website. 
 
 

Sports field and Pavilion 
Thornborough Parish Council continue to monitor and effect repairs as 
needed.  
 

 
 

https://publicaccess.aylesburyvaledc.gov.uk/online-applications/applicationDetails.do?activeTab=summary&keyVal=P436QHCLHZS00&prevPage=inTray
https://publicaccess.aylesburyvaledc.gov.uk/online-applications/applicationDetails.do?activeTab=summary&keyVal=P436QHCLHZS00&prevPage=inTray


Finances: 
The current Clerk has started to submit financial records to the auditors in 
line with required practice. Thornborough Parish Council made its annual 
donations of £1,000.00 each to Village Hall for general upkeep and to St 
Mary the Virgin for Churchyard maintenance. Thornborough Parish 
Council has renewed the contract for the allotments with Buckinghamshire 
County Council.             
 
 

The May meeting will be the last meeting that the current Clerk will 
agenda and minute. The new Clerk taking over from 1st June is Carol 
Vaughan who can be contacted on clerk@thornboroughparish.co.uk 
 
 

 

mailto:clerk@thornboroughparish.co.uk


 
 

St Mary’s, Church Lane, Thornborough, MK18 2DG 

Quilt & Flower Celebration 

Saturday 30th June & Sunday 1st July 1-5pm 

No entrance fee - All donations to charity. 

Refreshments 2.30-4.30pm both days in the Village Hall  

by WIGS: The Thornborough & Thornton WI Gastronomic Services 

Do also come to the Songs of Praise service in the church on Sunday 1st July at 6pm 

& learn more about how quilts have been used for communication purposes e.g. the 

Underground railroad – the organisation of people who helped slaves escape across 

America in the 19th century.  

ANNUAL OPEN MEETING OF THE PARISH 
7.00pm MONDAY 21st MAY 2018 

in Thornborough Village Hall 
 

ĕĕĕ 
Come and hear updates from 
various village organisations 

ĕĕĕ 

 
Updates requested from: 

¶ Thornborough Parish Council 

¶ Thornborough and Coombs Woodlands Enterprise Trust 

¶ Thornborough & Thornton Fund Raisers 

¶ St Mary’s Church 

¶ Thornborough Chapel 

¶ Thornborough Pre-School 

¶ Thornborough Infant School 

¶ Thornborough Village Hall Trust 

¶ Thornborough & Thornton WI 

¶ other organisations not mentioned above 
 
Other issues to discuss: 

¶ Sports Pavilion renovation 

¶ Planning and development 

¶ Vehicle parking 

¶ Traffic 

¶ Potholes 

¶ and anything else you are interested in! 
 
 
 

We look forward to seeing you there! 

 
Thornborough Parish Council 



New Unitary Council for Buckinghamshire 
Your chance to comment until 25th May 2018 

 
On March 12 Government announced it is ‘minded’ to approve the 
creation of a brand new, single unitary council in Buckinghamshire, which 
would replace the existing five district and county councils. 

The new council would be a ‘once in a lifetime’ opportunity to combine 
best practice from across our existing councils, join up and redesign 
services to be more streamlined to focus on local residents’ needs, saving 
many millions of taxpayer pounds to plough back into crucial frontline 
services.  

One size does not fit all - right across Buckinghamshire different local 
communities all have differing needs. That’s why the new single council 
will have local services tailored to the needs and wishes of each 
community, via a network of community hubs. The new council will work 
closely with local partners and communities to co-design these new, very 
local services, so people will have the opportunity to shape services for 
their own area. Local people will also have more say in decisions on their 
local area and will have a stronger voice for the local issues that matter to 
them. 

The new council will also be much simpler for residents and businesses, 
removing all the existing confusion about which council does what - 
offering a ‘one stop shop’ approach with one website and one phone 
number for customers to use. 

There is a period until 25 May for the government to receive further 
comments or suggestions about the proposed new unitary council before 
the Secretary of State makes a final decision. People are encouraged to 
give their views to the Ministry of Housing, Communities and Local 
Government direct by emailing sajid.javid@communities.gsi.gov.uk. 

Take a look at www.futurebucks.co.uk to find out more about the new 
council for Buckinghamshire and follow us on Twitter @futurebucks1 

Sent by Adam King, Customer & Communications Officer at Buckinghamshire 

County Council  

mailto:sajid.javid@communities.gsi.gov.uk
https://nam03.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=http%3A%2F%2Fwww.futurebucks.co.uk&data=02%7C01%7C%7C59ef9cb393414ff9101308d59fc069a2%7C84df9e7fe9f640afb435aaaaaaaaaaaa%7C1%7C0%7C636590571106512103&sdata=x2kyJ2Imlt34tszErjFRsbJWH1P4bdPdd%2BSsyJYBsuk%3D&reserved=0


St. Mary’s Church 

Services 

May  20th 8:30 am Holy Communion BCP 

  4 pm Messy church in the Chapel 

 27th  No service 

June 3rd 6:00 pm Songs of praise - with St Peter and St Paul choir. 
Major Warren Davies from Nash will be talking 
about his job and faith, working as a barrister in 
the British Army. 

 10th 11:00 am Shared service in the Chapel 

 17th 8:30 am Holy Communion BCP 

  4 pm Messy church in the Chapel 

 24th  No service 

July 1st 6:00 pm Songs of praise – Learn more about how quilts 
have been used for communication purposes 
within the Underground Railroad (Organisation 
of people helped slaves escape across America in 
the 19th Century.  

 8th  11:00 am Shared service in the Chapel 

 15th  8:30 am Holy Communion BCP 

  4 pm Messy church in the Chapel 

 22nd   No service 

Events 

Sat June 9th Porch sale 10 – 12 noon 

June 30th and 1st July from 1pm until 5 pm Quilt and Flower celebration 

(Please note – the church will be closed on both of these mornings) 

Sat July 7th Porch sale 10 – 12 noon 

Congratulations to Scott Ramsay and Phillippa Kenton (daughter of Paul and 

Amanda Hodges) on their wedding. The rain kept off the bride and groom made 

their first public appearance at the Spring Party in the village hall. 

Messy Church continues to be great fun on the third Sunday. 

The church has received the report of its quinquennial inspection which has 

flagged up several points requiring attention, in particular water ingress through 

the tower roof. Work to remedy this will be starting in the next few weeks. There 

is some damage to a few tiles on the roof of the nave and need attention. 

  



URGENT HELP NEEDED 

Help is urgently needed to keep the church yard tidy, particularly with mowing 

and/or weeding. 

If you can spare anytime to help contact either Charlotte Moore (01280 812170) 

or Dave Bury (01280 814558) 

 

THORNBOROUGH METHODIST CHURCH 
Services & Events 
Sunday May 13th  11.00am United Service at St. aŀǊȅΩǎ 
Monday May 15th άMeet and Eatέ see details below 
Sunday May 20th  11.00am Service led by Alan Peters 
   4.00pm Messy Church 
Sunday May 27th  11.00am Service led by Rev. Carina Shergold 
Sunday June 3rd 11.00am Service led by Ann Beasley 
Monday June 4th άMeet and Eatέ see details below 
Sunday June 10th  11.00am United Service led by Paul Wilson 
Sunday June 17th  11.00am Service led by David Lewis 
   4.00pm Messy Church 
Sunday June 24th  11.00am Service led by Rev. Tim Edworthy including Holy 

Communion    
Sunday July 1st-   11.00am service led by Vera Douglas 
Monday July 2nd-  άMeet and Eatέ see details below 
Sunday July 8th-   11.00am United Service at St. aŀǊȅΩǎ  
Sunday July 15th   11.00am Service led by Rev. Carina Shergold  
    4.00pm Messy Church 

 
Meet and Eat, usually on the first Monday of the month at 12.30pm (but note 
dates above!). A two course lunch for £5, often followed by a short quiz. It is 
open to anyone in the village but places need to be booked in advance, call 
either Katy (821181) or Marjorie (812813).  
The weekly Drop-In, held in the Chapel lounge and hosted by Les and Sandie 
Davis is every Wednesday between 10.30-12.30. Free tea and coffee are 
available and often homemade bakes such as fruitcake and sausage rolls! All are 
welcome. 
Messy Church is a “happening” for families when parents and children together 
share in craft work. 
  



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 
 

Following the long winter of 2017-2018 and the late Spring, colonies of honeybees are 

under tremendous stress. In the wild the survival chance of a honeybee swarm is about 

20%. Collected, and housed in a hive by a beekeeper, the survival rate triples. The 

MBBKA needs the help of everyone in the area to ensure we collect as many swarms 

this year as possible. If you see a swarm of bees please contact the MBKA on the 

swarm-line number below. We will send a beekeeper to collect the swarm and provide it 

with a new home. 

Honey Bee Swarms: Swarms such as the ones pictured are merely 

Colonies that are in transition. Normally these Swarms are found hanging from 

tree branch, fence post or any place where the swarm can gather around the 

Queen while scouts are sent out to look for a more permanent home. A swarm 

left alone will only be in place from just a few minutes to a few hours and 

occasionally a few days. Generally, these swarms are very docile and the 

swarming Bees usually will not sting. Before Honey Bees swarm they gorge 

themselves with honey before leaving the hive. This makes it very hard for 

them to double over and sting. 
 

W hat Causes Honey Bees to Swarm: Honey Bees have a natural instinct to create new 

colonies by swarming. They may also swarm through overcrowding or because an old queen is thought to be 

failing and they wish to raise a new one. Honey Bees usually swarm in early spring just as the colony is 

building up numbers in anticipation of the upcoming honey flow but swarming can happen through to late 

summer 

It is difficult to predict if weather conditions will lead to a large number of swarms in a particular year. 

MBBKA members attended nearly 100 calls to swarms last year and are on standby to collect throughout 

our area in 2018 

 If You See a Swarm: The collection of swarms an important part of the work of bee keepers. You 

should never interfere with a swarm and pest control companies will not kill a swarm unless absolutely 

necessary. 

Please contact: 

MBBKA Swarm Hotline 07770370132 

Brian Bush ï Mid Bucks Beekeepers and BBKA Swarm Officer 

BBKA British Bee Keepers Association website 

http:www.bbka.org.uk 
 

 

 

www.mbbka.org.uk 

www.bbka.org.uk 



 

The Tour de Vale Bike Ride is WheelPower's largest annual fundraising event 

and is taking place on Sunday 10 June starting and finishing at Stoke 

Mandeville Stadium. 

We have two new routes of 60k and 100k which both pass through some of 

the most scenic villages in Buckinghamshire and Oxfordshire with some 

challenging climbs along the way. And as ever we have our classic family 

friendly 25k route. 

Funds raised will help disabled children and adults take part in sport at Stoke 

Mandeville Stadium, the birthplace of the Paralympic movement. 

Entries for the Mix 96 Tour de Vale charity bike ride are now open and for 

more information and to enter only go to: 

https://www.wheelpower.org.uk/events/mix96-tour-de-vale-bike-ride 

 

From A Grateful Thornborough Resident 

 

The village has looked so lovely this spring and thanks must go to Mark and 

Jacob whose hard work clearing pathways and grass edging hasn’t gone amiss. 

Thank you for your hard work. 

https://www.wheelpower.org.uk/events/mix96-tour-de-vale-bike-ride


Thornborough and Coombs Woodlands 

There is a lot happening up in the woods over the next 
few months……….. 

Apple Day will be Saturday 10th November. For those 
of you who came along last year you already know what 

fun and how interesting it is. It’s a very good way to use up all those 
apples you don't know what to do with and at the end of it you have the 
most amazing apple juice - put it in your diary now! 

Volunteer Groups usually meet at 9 am. on the first Saturday of each 
month at the Depot - everyone is welcome. If you are not on our 
Volunteers list, and would like to be, do let me know at 
admin@thornboroughwoods.org.uk. 

Thursday 20th September. We are having a fund raising meal at The 
Old Thatch, Adstock. All Friends, Volunteers and villagers are invited to 
join us and help us raise funds to continue supporting the woodland. 
Tickets available shortly. 

Monthly Working Parties organised by Mid Shires Orchard Group in our 
Orchard 

Volunteer working parties take place monthly at the TACWET Community 
Orchard throughout 2018, to get all the seasonal jobs done on the fruit 

and nut trees and keep them in good health for a fruitful harvest.  

¶ These working parties will take place on the 3rd Sunday each 
month. The next one is May 20th.  at 2 pm. at the Old Depot. 

¶ The venue is the TACWET Community Orchard, which lies behind 
the Old Coombs Depot, Padbury Road, The Coombs, MK18 2EB. 
Parking will be available in either the Old Coombs Depot grounds 
or up in the TACWET Community Woodlands car park on the 
Adstock Road, from which it is a short walk back through the 
TACWET Woodlands to the Community Orchard. 

¶ It's free to come along and join in. Donations are welcomed 
towards the refreshments, or bring some cake or biscuits to share. 

¶ Dress suitably for working outdoors. Wear long sleeves and long 
trousers to avoid being scratched by brambles. Bring a hat to keep 
your head warm! Wear stout shoes or boots and bring along your 
own gardening gloves. If you have them, bring your pruning 

mailto:admin@thornboroughwoods.org.uk


shears, pruning saws, pole saws and loppers. We'll take a half-
time break with hot refreshments, in the Old Depot. 

·         Activities will cover: 

¶ Continuing to identify and label each tree with its variety, where 
this can be determined. 

¶ Removal of wire tree guards from around the trees, to enable 
access for pruning and weeding. 

¶ Finishing the winter & formative pruning of apple, pear and quince 
trees to remove dead wood and crossing branches, reduce twig 
congestion and open up the canopy centres to light and air, using 
pruning shears, loppers and pruning saw. 

¶ Clearing away brambles and weeds from around the tree trunks. 

¶ Replacing the wire tree guards around the trees to ensure their 
protection from hungry animals! 

The Trustees of TACWET are very grateful to Mid Shires Orchard Group 
for their support and for sharing their expertise. This is an opportunity for 
you all to help us and to learn more about caring for your own fruit and nut 
trees at the same time. 

The woods are community woods, thank you to everyone in Thornborough 
for your support - we could not do this without our Friends and our 
Volunteers. 

Mary Taylor, Secretary of TACWET on behalf of the Trustees of TACWET 
 
 

Thornborough Art Group 
Did you know there is a small art group that meets in the Methodist Chapel 
room every Friday morning between 10am and 12pm? If you enjoy drawing or 
painting, come along join us and work on your own projects whilst enjoying 
coffee, biscuits and a good natter. You may be a complete beginner or 
experienced, it doesn’t matter. We are a friendly bunch and you will be made 
very welcome. Pop in and see what we are doing and have a coffee. 

Les Davis. Tel: 01280 309456  



 
 

 

 
  



W.I. Report: April and May 2018: 

Those of us who remember or who know about Thor Heyerdahl’s trip across the 

Atlantic in 1970 will be aware that he used a boat made entirely of reed to make 

the crossing. Heyerdahl - besides being an adept sailor - was making the point 

that the trip was possible in such an apparently unsophisticated vessel, built with 

the help of a Bolivian craftsman. What we may have forgotten (or never knew in 

the first place) was that this amazing trip supported other evidences that there 

were probably journeys made from South America to Europe over 5,000 years 

ago in similar sailing crafts!  

This one tiny story above is typical of the kind of information Ray Rolinson 

shared with our group last month. To augment his narrative - full of historical 

detail, everyday knowledge and jaw dropping facts - is the stunning photography 

(projected on screen) and although we’ve heard his talks before (on Ethiopa and 

the Silk Road) this was the first time he confessed to being a professional 

photographer (in a previous life) and a digital wizz-kid. 

What a treat to hear of the Rolinsons’ first view of Lima, an earthquake zone 

with clever construction of resistant buildings, a massive football stadium and 

weird weather: mist and moisture with little rain. The trip included the Sacred 

Valley, the extraordinary Machu Picchu, Cusco, Bolivia and La Paz, all of which 

had their own stories and small details concerning the local food or architecture 

or music, art, warfare, technology, ornamentation, even birds. A quite incredible 

travelogue from two intrepid travellers: beating the neighbours’ holiday slides by 

a country mile. 

At our May meeting there was discussion about this year’s national W.I. 

resolution, often if not always, a vital source of pressure on government thinking 

or funding. This one concerns mental health and the need to reduce the stigma 

attached to it. This topic is so much in the news at the moment so that hopefully, 

the voice of our organization will add significant volume to the general cry for 

more attention and help for those in need. 

  



Thornborough Pre-School News 

Thornborough Pre-School is sad to say goodbye to Jennie Somerset who 

has been the manager and leader of Thornborough Pre-School since 2005. 

We are sure you will join with us in thanking Jennie for her 13 years’ 

service and wish her well for her future endeavours.  

We are thrilled to confirm that Heidi Gray has accepted the post of 

Manager and will start at Thornborough Pre-School on the 14th May 2018. 

A number of you will remember Heidi from when she worked at the Pre-

School before our move to the Pavilion. Heidi is joining us from Lace Hill 

Academy. 

Thornborough Pre-School continues to thrive in the Sports Pavilion. We 

have been full on a number of days this year. If you have a child that will 

be 2 and would like to know more about the Pre-School or you would like 

to organise a visit to Pre-School, please contact Nikki or Charlotte on 

07814 137 265. 

We want to thank the Parish Council and Cricket Club for their support 
and we look forward to working with them securing the future of the Pre-
School in the village. 
 

Thornborough & Thornton Fundraising Committee 

Thank you to everyone who supported our most recent fundraising events.  The 
Sound of Music sing-a-long, Christmas paper quiz and January quiz night raised 
over £1,000 in total for our village causes. 

The next event will be a Bond Theme Casino night on 8th September at 
Meadow Valley Farm, email clairemorgan810@btinternet.com for tickets. 

Our next committee AGM is Wednesday 23rd May 7:30pm at The Two 
Brewers.  The AGM is open to all and we welcome new members, new 
fundraising ideas and new donation suggestions.  Don't worry if you can't 
commit to attending meetings regularly, we are also looking to compile a list of 
people who are happy to help at events so please come along.  

mailto:clairemorgan810@btinternet.com


THORNBOROUGH CRICKET CLUB 

Hooray a new season has arrived! Unfortunately the first games were all rained 
off so thankfully we were thrilled to see a hot and sunny weekend and both 
teams able to play. A mixed result in that our First Team lost to last year’s 
champions of the Premier League but our A Team managed to win their first 
game despite being down to 9 men at the start of the game. 

We are struggling to maintain two sides despite sterling efforts from Ian Davies 
and John Osborn to booster our members. We have signed on a few new players 
but are still looking for any willing and able cricketers to join our club. 

This season our emphasis has been to plan for the future of the club. We are 
working towards a Youth side ready to play cricket next season. Pete Humphries 
has become our Club Welfare Officer and will also be helping with this side of 
our club. A cricketer of many years’ experience in coaching young players, so we 
look forward to many youngsters joining TCC soon. 

Future Dates for your diary! 

This year we will be hosting the Annual Charity Match against Great Horwood. 
As you are aware the monies raised are split between the two clubs. Our charity 
will be once again The Lords Taverners, a charity chosen by Mick Moore’s widow 
Caroline. So please come along and support the teams on SUNDAY 29TH JULY at 
Sir Harry Moore Playing Field. Further details will appear in future TNews. 

Our very popular 6 a side tournament will be held on SUNDAY 26TH AUGUST. 
This year we have two chosen charities which we are supporting. Scotty’s Little 
Soldiers is once again one of these, (delighted to see Prince Harry has chosen this 
as one of his charities for the forthcoming wedding!) Matt Copping will be home 
after a tour overseas by August so will be helping to organise the event. 

Our second chosen charity will be The Air Ambulance. One of our regular players 
Aiden Birch suffered a terrible cycle accident earlier in the year. Thanks to our 
excellent NHS he received quick and wonderful care. He is slowly recovering and 
we look forward to him playing soon. He asked us if we would choose this charity 
as a way of thanking all who helped him at the time. We were delighted to 
accept and so for the first time two charities will benefit from the tournament. 
More details to follow.  

Hopefully summer has now arrived and we look forward to seeing you down at 
the playing field on a sunny afternoon. All are welcome. 



THORNBOROUGH SPORTS DAY on the Village Green 

Sun 1st July     12:30pm to 5:30pm 

After the highly successful 33rd Annual May Bank Holiday Thornborough Fun 
Runs (picture below), set in stunningly hot and sunny weather, Thornborough 
offers you another family sporting event – The Thornborough Sports Day! 

  

Started by Ted Clarke in 1960, with just a few cancelled over the years due to 
bad weather, this is the 56th Annual event. Bring a picnic and all visitors are 
welcome.  

The Thornborough Sports Day has categories for:  

Mixed: 5-7 yrs Boys: 12-15 yrs Men 
Mixed: 8-11 yrs Girls: 12-15 yrs Ladies 

Sports Day comprises a mix of track and field events, including: 

×  Sprints on the Green ×  3-Legged Races 

×  Sack Races on the Green ×  Baton Relay 4x100m 

×  Chapel Lane Quarter Mile ×  Standing Long Jump 

×  Tug-of-War ×  Shot Put 

×  Steeple Chase ×  Precision Egg Throw (12 years & over) 

×  Obstacle Race  

Location: Thornborough Village Green, MK18 2DN  
For more details contact: secretary@tssc-mail.org.uk 

mailto:secretary@tssc-mail.org.uk


  

 

 

Barnardoôs Support 4 Parents 
 

 

 

WOULD YOU LIKE TO HELP FAMILIES WITH YOUNG CHILDREN?  

B eing a parent is the m ost im portant job w e w ill ever have but also the 
m ost difficult,  w ith  long  hours, new challenges  every  day and no training. 
N o w onder that som etim es parents could do w ith a helping hand. 
Barnardoΐs  helps  these  famil ies  with young  children by off ering  support 
from  trained  volunteers.  

 

¶ What will I do as a Volunteer? 
V olunteers help in m any different w ays Έ  they m ay help their fam ily to 
begin  to  get  out  and  make  new  friends  at  a  local  Childrenΐs  Centre  or 
M other &  T oddler group. T he fam ily  m ay need help  because of illness  or 
disability or they m ay need support to help sort out financial problem s  or 
get their  children  into  better  routines  and encouraging good behaviour.  

 

Å Why should I get involved? 
Parenting is not easy for anyone but som e fam ilies are faced w ith extra 
problem s that m ake coping w ith day to day problem s difficult. Y our  help 
and support can help a fam ily to m ove forw ard and m ake changes so  that 
life  is  a little  better  and less  stressful  for  children  and parents.  T his w ould 
also  enable you to  gain  valuable  experience  if  you are planning  to  take  up 
a career w orking  w ith  children  and fam ilies.  
W e w ill pay your expenses and provide full training and support.  

 

Å Am I the right kind of person to enjoy this work? 
If  you are w arm , supportive,  reliable  and non-judgem ental and know w hat 
fam ily life is like w ith young children, then you are the person w e are 
looking  for.  

 

Å How many hours a week will I have to volunteer 
V olunteers visit the fam ily once a w eek for 2 -3 hours for a tim e -lim ited 
period.  T his is  follow ing  a 6 w eek initial  training  course of one m orning a 
week. The project asks for at least one year ΐs com mitment. 

 

Å How do I find out more? 

 
Please either telephone 01494 568955 or email 

nina.loader@barnardos.org.uk 

or visit our website www.barnardos.org.uk 



LOCAL EVENTS DIARY – KEEP THE DATES 

 

Editor’s Corner 
On behalf of all parishioners, the new editor of Thornborough News (aka Nick Percival) 
would very much like to thank Maggie Beach for the many years of great services she 
has provided to the Parish, including Clerk to the Parish Council and most recently 
Editor of Thornborough News: 

THANK YOU MAGGIE!! 

The new editor is still very much coming to grips with ”just collate the articles and 
adverts and slip them into the next Newsletter…….” so please forgive any errors at this 
early stage. Comments and contributions are always welcome. 

I can best be contacted at: tnewseditor2018@gmail.com  

Thornborough News is funded by Thornborough Parish Council and printed by Phillips 

Print, Ford Street, Buckingham MK18 1AQ 

Thank you to all our volunteer distributors and to Sue Percival who organises the 

distribution. 

The next Thornborough News will be the July/August/September edition, copy date 1st 

July.  Please send copy in either word or jpeg formats wherever possible to 

tnewseditor2018@gmail.com. 

We try to include everything sent to us in the pages we have available but sometimes 
there is simply not room. Some items (particularly those sent in PDF formats) may 
appear in fonts/sizes that may be difficult to read for some people – please accept our 
apologies. Please try the online version of the Newsletter available at 
http://www.thornboroughparish.co.uk/ 

EVENT WHERE? WHEN?

Annual Parish Open Meeting Village Hall Mon 21st May

Pop Up Cake Café for British Heart Foundation Village Hall Wed 23rd May

North Bucks Country Show Pilch Farm, Singleborough Sat 2nd June

Summer Fete & Dog Show Thornborough School Sat 9th June

Mix 96 Tour de Vale Cycle Stoke Mandeville Stadium Sat 10th June

Quilt & Flower Celebration St Mary's Church Sat/Sun 30 & 1 July

Thornborough Sports Day Village Green Sun 1st July

Copy date for next Thornborough News Mon 2nd July

Annual Cricket Charity Match Thornborough Cricket Ground Sun 29th July

Charity Cricket 6-a-side Tournament Thornborough Cricket Ground Sun 26th August

Bond Theme Casino Night Meadow Valley Farm Sat 8th Sept

Thornborough Woodlands Fund Raising Dinner Old Thatched Inn, Adstock Thur 20th Sept

Apple Day - Thornborough Woodlands The Depot, Coombs Sat 10th Nov

mailto:tnewseditor2018@gmail.com
http://www.thornboroughparish.co.uk/

